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Reply to: Leigha Worth 
lworth@bcpiac.com  

Ph: 604-687-3034 

18 June 2020 

VIA E-FILING 

Marija Tresoglavic 
Acting Commission Secretary 
BC Utilities Commission  
6th Floor 900 Howe Street  
Vancouver, BC V6Z 2N3                                                                                        Our File: 7400.210 

 
Dear Ms. Tresoglavic, 
 
Re:  Pacific Northern Gas (N.E.) Ltd. ~ Application for a Certificate of Public 

Convenience and Necessity to Implement Automated Meter Reading (AMR) 
Infrastructure 
Project No.  1599049 

 
 
Please note that Ms. Mis and I continue to act on behalf of the intervener group known in this 
regulatory proceeding as BCOAPO et al. and we make the following submission about further 
process on behalf of those client groups in accordance with the regulatory schedule as set out in 
Appendix A of Order G-126-20. 
 
Please be advised that we have reviewed the evidence currently on file and we are content to 
proceed as suggested by the applicant utility in its submission on further process, currently 
marked as Exhibit B-6.  Specifically, we request an opportunity to submit one round of intervener 
IR’s and support a second round by the BCUC staff, followed by written arguments. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
BC PUBLIC INTEREST ADVOCACY CENTRE  
 
Original on File Signed by  
 
Leigha Worth 
Executive Director | General Counsel 
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